
Summary, Vestry, March 10, 2020


All but two members were present. A full discussion was held about Coronavirus guidelines for 

the Church. The Vestry was in agreement that the Church must be closed until the danger of 

contagion is past. An email was sent to everyone at St. Paul’s: see week of March 8-15, 2020.


The Treasurer’s report dealt with the future withdrawal from the Endowment of 3.5%, or       

$56,787. The church is within budget. The painter is to begin soon.


Treasurer’s report and minutes of Feb. 11 meeting were accepted, also the Parochial report.


An extra amount of $420 was voted for the EYE.


Money was approved for a new freezer to replace the broken one.


A self-audit of St. Paul’s finances was approved, to be sent to the Diocese.


The Treasurer will compile a comprehensive list of Parish assets.


Vestry retreat was scheduled for March 28.


Plans were made for Easter breakfast and the Pride parade, as well as the Easter egg hunt.


Vestry was advised that parishioners were preparing a letter objecting to the plans to demolish 

the two vacant hoses north of the church. Vestry assured the parishioners that attention would 

be given after the letter was submitted.


